
Annex 3 

  

Capital Plan Post Implementation Review 

Service: Leisure 

Scheme Title: Larkfield Leisure Centre/Tonbridge Pool – Pool Hall Lighting 

Scheme Description: A specialist consultant report recommended that the underwater lighting 
at LLC and TSP be replaced by an overhead scheme to enhance the 
pool environment and health and safety at both sites. 

Evaluation: 
 

Reported to Leisure Facilities, Culture and Youth Advisory Board 
17 October 2005.  The overhead lighting needed to be enhanced to 
address health and safety concerns linked to reduction in underwater 
lighting at both sites. 

Capital Plan Year(s) 2006/07 

Approved budget £25,000 

National Priorities N/A 
 

Local Priorities • Meets corporate improvement priorities 7d to ‘operate the Council’s 
leisure facilities/services effectively, efficiently and economically, 
within approved level of resources, to meet identified needs’ and 18a 
to ‘improve the fabric of our leisure facilities and access for all’. 

Targets for judging 
success: 

• Customer satisfaction levels 
• Safe levels of lighting in both pool halls. 

Completion date 
(work completed): 
 

November 2007 

Completion date (final 
payment): 
 

25.03.2008 

Projected date for 
post implementation 
review: 
 

Twelve months after completion. 

Final cost: £28,309. 

Performance against 
National and Local 
Priorities and Targets: 
 

The new lighting has addressed previous health and safety concerns, 
and improved the overall ambience of the pool halls. 

Budget performance / 
Value for money: 

Final costs slightly higher than anticipated. 

Other performance / 
procurement issues: 

None. 

Ongoing/Outstanding 
issues: 

None. 

 


